Headteacher Ms V Lanham



Chapel Road Charlwood Surrey RH6 0DA

Tel: 01293 862302

www.charlwood.surrey.sch.uk office@charlwood.surrey.sch.uk

5<sup>th</sup> December 2018

**Dear Parents** 

Our Ofsted Report is now ready for you to read. Please do set aside some time to read through this thorough report.

As we had a new Key Stage in our school it meant that we had a 2 day inspection with a full report rather than having a 1 day inspection with a summary report which the usual inspection time for schools who were graded as 'Good' in the last inspection. Although this meant a longer inspection for us it does mean that the school has been thoroughly inspected.

Our HMI Inspector Theresa Phillips was very impressed with the school and the progress made towards our transition to primary. She was very complimentary about our pupils, she had some great conversations with them during the two days! She was also very impressed with the response from parents. The free texts which you completed really made a difference, so **thank you** to those of you who took the time to respond to Parent View.

I hope having read the report that it will confirm for you how great our little school is! As you can imagine the staff are feeling delighted, relieved and rather exhausted all at the same time! If there is anything which you would like clarifying from the report then please do not hesitate to come and speak to me.

Thank you again for you continued support.

Yours sincerely

V. Lauham

Ms V Lanham

Headteacher













